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Exeter Community Forum       
STEERING GROUP MEETING 13/09/16 @ Paris Street Civic Centre
Present:
Dawn Rivers


ECC

Diana Moore


ECF Chair/Alphington Village Forum 
Rory McNeile


Newtown Community Association

Peter Hearn


ECC

Cllr Paul Bull                                   ECC (Communities Portfolio Holder)
Niall MacLeod


St Leonards Community Association
Diana Moore chaired the meeting. Apologies were received from Mahi Ahmed.  
The Agenda was discussed and agreed. Dawn confirmed that the meetings timetable was being finalised and would be circulated shortly. 
1. Measuring Impact.  Diana confirmed that this will be a key focus for discussion at the next Forum meeting.  Groups making applications to the CIL grants ‘Grass Roots Grants’ will be expected to offer evidence of impact at an agreed point/points in relation to their project.  This raised discussion about how impact can be measured and it was agreed that broader scale/strategic work to measure the impact of CIL funding in relation to the priorities identified in the ECF strategy document is an important priority.  Dawn will contact Robin Durie (Exeter University) who is already working with the city council in related areas, to see if he can assist with developing initial methods of measurement and support the development of these methods for individual community projects.
2. Grants Application Process.  It was agreed that the CIL grants will now be referred to as ‘Grass Roots Grants’ and that the guidance notes and application forms will be made available on the ECF website shortly.  The notes and forms were reviewed and whilst a number of amendments were identified in discussion, Diana asked that any further amendments be sent as ‘track changes’ to Dawn by Friday 16th Sept.  A particular item of discussion was the definition of an eligible group and it was agreed that the following be included in the guidance notes:-
Eligible groups would be those that work in a specific location or with a specific community of interest.  The group will be open to all, have a written constitution and in it’s work for a community, would be led by that community.
It was agreed later in the meeting that the grants process will be launched at the ECF Forum meeting in October with a deadline for applications in December for initial applications and the ECF grants panel will meet in early January to make the first awards.
3. Finances.  Peter updated the meeting on the current holding of CIL funds held by ECC accrued from recently completed projects.  These amount to just over £171k with some further income anticipated in the next few months.  In the meantime it was emphasised by Diana that currently granted NHB needs to be spent in this FY and so will be focused on delivering the first ECF funded Community Organisers and support for the community planning process.
4. Community Organisers.  Dawn explained the ongoing work being done by the ICE initiative aiming to ‘Deliver Care in the Community’.  She explained that Programme C of the project which aims to build resilience in communities is most directly linked to the aims of the ECF strategy.  Within this programme, it is proposed to establish ‘Connector Roles’ in selected GP surgeries across the city.  The Connector will in turn link with Community Organisers in order to connect an individual patient with a specific ‘health and well being’ opportunity in their community.  It is anticipated that Exeter Community Initiatives (ECI) will be leading on the establishment of community organisers as part of this programme.  
Diana introduced a discussion paper outlining the rationale, roles and issues surrounding the establishment of Community Organisers commissioned by ECF and it was agreed after discussion that the recommendations of the paper should be used as the basis for work going forward to establish a number (up to 5 initially) of Community Organisers to deliver ECF priorities but that they might well link with Community Organisers established by the ICE programme to form a more coherent network in due course.  Diana will lead on this discussion with ICE and potential host organisations (see discussion paper).
5. A.O.B.
ECF Terms of Reference will be reviewed at the next Steering Group meeting as will the response to proposals for Asset Transfer being proposed by ECC/DCC.
6. Date of next meeting – ECF open meeting   Mon 17th Oct 6-8pm   Venue:  Beacon Centre
Steering Group   TBC
Venue: Paris Street
